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LINDENOW PRIMARY SCHOOL – NEWSLETTER  24th July 2025 

                                                           PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 
Welcome back to all students, their families and our staff for what will be a busy term for everyone. 
By the sound of things, the holiday period was enjoyable and plenty of fun was had. 
 
TERM 3 CHANGES 
As we strive for consistency and efficiency at LPS, we have made some changes for this term. 
 
Eddie Long is going to be taking PE every Wednesday and Thursday, leaving Adam Linford to teach 
3/4L full-time for the remainder of term. If Eddie were to be absent, I would jump in and teach PE to 
cover him. 
 
We have also changed the specialist focus with Tina Jennion from science to German for the 
remainder of the semester. This aligns with curriculum requirements, meaning all students complete 
a semester of science and a semester of cultural/language studies. Tina is excited to be teaching 
some language, European customs and landmarks, and also cooking traditional dishes. 
 
Please contact me at school if you have any questions. Thanks! 
 
NAPLAN RESULTS  
All hard copy NAPLAN results for our grade 3 and 5 students have been sent home with them today. 
As a school, we were happy and proud of the results both cohorts achieved. If you have any 
questions or need assistance interpreting the results, please reach out to your child’s classroom 
teacher or myself. 
 
SWIMMING 
Our grade 3-6 students started their lessons on Monday and will continue Friday at the BARC. On 
these days, the 3/4s will swim at 12.45pm and 5/6s from 1.30pm. Please remember to label all your 
belongings and make sure you have everything you need on the day. 
 
ATHLETICS CARNIVAL 
It’s only a couple more weeks to our annual whole-school carnival. Mr Linford and the team have all 
the events organised and everyone is excited for a day full of physical activity. 
 
WINTER RAFFLE 
Just a reminder to keep selling your raffle tickets for our Winter Raffle. There are some fantastic 
prizes to be won, and all funds are going towards supporting the Long family. 
 
Enjoy the weekend! 
 
Mr Cairns 



Wellbeing Donations – Can You Help? 

Our Wellbeing Hub (tucked in behind the student kitchen) is a space where we keep essential items 

that students and families might need — from clean clothes to comfort toys to lunchbox staples. It 

helps us respond quickly and gently when a child needs a little extra care to get through the day. 

If you’re having a holiday wardrobe clean-out, we’d love any outgrown or spare items in good 

condition to support this space. We’re currently seeking: 

• Navy blue shorts, tracksuit pants or jumpers in men’s sizes (S, M, L, XL, XXL) 

• Large-sized school jumpers 

• Navy blue warm coats or jackets 

• Girls’ navy leggings, trackpants or shorts in Prep/small sizes 

• Pre-loved runners in excellent condition (any size) 

• Large, hygienic cutting boards for food prep 

• Action figures, Barbies, My Little Ponies and similar small toys/accessories (clean and in good 

condition) 

We’re also quietly spreading the word in case any families have contacts for frozen berries, sliced 

cheese, or butter/margarine that could be donated or sourced affordably. These help us keep our 

Breakfast Club and Wellbeing Ambassadors' Lunchbox Fuel Program 

running smoothly. 

There’s no pressure to contribute — we’re just reaching out in case 

you’re in a position to help or know someone who is. 

Warmly, 

Sharon Byrne 

Mental Health & Wellbeing Leader 

TERM 3 2025 
 MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY 

 21ST JULY 22ND JULY 23RD JULY 24TH JULY 25TH JULY 

WEEK 

1 

 

-Swimming 

Grades   3 /4 & 

5/6  

   --Swimming 

Grades          3 /4 

& 5/6 

-2026 Prep 

enrolments close 

 28th July 29th July 30th July 31st July 1st August 

WEEK 

2 

--Swimming 

Grades   3 /4 & 

5/6 

 Prep Online 

Registration Due 

- School Nurse 

 --Swimming 

Grades   3 /4 & 

5/6 

NO LUNCH 

ORDERS 

 4th August 5th August 6th August 7th August 8th August 

WEEK 

3 

--Swimming 

Grades   3 /4 & 

5/6 

 -Whole School 

Athletics Day 

-School Nurse 

Visit/Prep 
--Swimming 

Grades   3 /4 & 

5/6 
 11th August 12th August 13th August 14th August 15th August 

WEEK 

4 

--Swimming 

Grades   3 /4 & 

5/6 

Acceptance of 

Secondary 

Placement 

offers Due/Gr 6 

-Backup Athletic 

Day 
 --Swimming 

Grades   3 /4 & 

5/6 

      



         

Gardening News! 

Some of our kind and generous 

grade 1/2’s have been doing some 

gardening at lunch times to make 

our school beautiful! 

 

 



 

       – For Parents of Kids Who Think or Learn Differently        

Raising a child with ADHD, Autism, learning challenges, or big emotions?  

It can be incredibly rewarding — and incredibly challenging, but you’re not alone. 

On the last Wednesday of every month, our Wellbeing Team invites you to join us for a relaxed cuppa, a 

chat — and of course, cake! 

    Staff Room 

      8:45–9:30 am 

It’s a friendly space to connect with other parents who understand what it’s like — to share stories, ask 

questions, have a laugh and chat with our wellbeing team. 

All parents are welcome, but the conversation will centre around supporting families of Kids Who Think or 

Learn Differently. 

No need to book — just come 

in after drop-off. 

Please sign in at the office 

first. 

First catch-up:  30th July 2025 

Kind regards,  

Sharon Byrne and Roxy Dyer 

 

Our concert will be here before we know it.                                                                          

Did you know that there are only 48 sleeps until the big night!                              

Please read on below for some important updates about this special event.                                            

🎭 Concert Committee – Staff and Parent Volunteers Welcome!                         

We’re excited to kick off preparations for this year’s school concert and would love to form a Concert 

Committee to help bring the magic to life!                                                                           
Our first meeting will be held in person next Tuesday 29th at 3:30pm in the Learning Centre. At this 

meeting, we’ll look over the to-do list, brainstorm ideas, and start getting some things organised. 

This year’s concert theme is Dream On, and we’d love your help to make it something special!                      

After the first meeting, the committee will mostly stay connected via group email — so even if you’re 

short on time, there are still ways to be involved. Whether you're keen to help with costumes, stage 

decorations, concert set up/pack away, or just want to be part of the community fun, we’d love to 

have you on board! Staff, parents, and community members are all welcome — come along next 

Tuesday or contact us if you'd like to get involved. 

C O N C E R T N E W S !



 

 

Last term, all classes began working on their performances for our upcoming school concert, Dream 

On. Each class has helped shape their own performance. Below is a list of what each class will be 

performing. As always, we aim to keep costuming simple and stress-free. There is absolutely no 

expectation for families to purchase new items—any costume ideas listed are simply suggestions at 

this stage, and we’re happy to help source items where needed. 

 

  

Dream On Concert Overview 



 

 



                                                     

                                                      PREP ENROLMENTS ARE OPEN!  

PLEASE PASS ON THIS INFORMATION FLYER TO ANYONE YOU THINK MAY BE INTERESTED IN SENDING THEIR 

CHILD TO LINDENOW PRIMARY SCHOOL IN 2026! 



 

 

Don’t forget to get your 

raffle tickets in before 

August 8th! We have 

some excellent prizes 

waiting to be taken 

home! 

Additional tickets are 

available from the office. 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

              

 

 

 

 

  



 

 


